
 
 

To be submitted to the Council at its meeting on 18th March 2021 

 

THE PLACE BOARD  
 

PART A - OPERATING AS THE HEALTH AND WELLBEING BOARD 
 

18th January 2021 at 10.00am 
 

Present:  

Councillor Cracknell (in the Chair)  
Councillors, Jackson  

 

In attendance: 

• Rob Walsh (Joint Chief Executive) 

• Joanne Hewson (Deputy Chief Executive and Executive Director for People, 

Health and Care)  

• Bev Compton (Director of Adult Services) 

• Helen Kenyon (Deputy Chief Executive North East Lincolnshire Clinical 

Commissioning Group) 

• Julie Walmsley (Voluntary/Community Sector Representative) 

• Stephen Pintus (Director of Public Health) 

• Jane Miller (Care Plus Group) 

• Tracy Slattery (Healthwatch North East Lincolnshire) 

 

Also in attendance:  

• Zoe Campbell (Scrutiny and Committee Advisor) 

• Murray MacDonald (Lincolnshire Housing Partnership) 

• Ali Majer (Signhills Academy)  

• Mel Castle (Queen Mary Avenue Infant School) 

• Pippa Robson (Sector Support) 

• Gill Alton (Grimsby Institute) 

• Karen Linton (Strategic Lead for Skills and Employability) 

• Mark Webb (eFactor) 

• Darren Wildbore (Humberside Police) 

• Phil Leake (Fire Authority) 

• Keith Hunter (Police and Crime Commissioner) 



 

  

HWBB.14 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
 
Apologies for absence for this meeting were received from Councillor 
Lindley. 
 

HWBB.15 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 
 There were no declarations of interest received in respect of any item on 

the agenda for this meeting.  
 
 

HWBB. 16 COVID-19  
 
The board heard a verbal on the latest COVID-19 epidemiology, 
recovery plan and outbreak management plan across North East 
Lincolnshire.  
 
Members queried if a mass vaccination centre was set up in North East 
Lincolnshire Council would it speed up the vaccination programme. Mr 
Pintus explained that it was the supply of the vaccines and the storage of 
the Pfizer one that restricted the mobility of the roll out. He confirmed that 
once there was an increase in supplies, the vaccine roll out programme 
could be accelerated. Mr Pinus highlighted that when the priority groups 
had been vaccinated  and it was extended to the wider population, where 
there would be considerably more people, that was when the judgement 
would need to be made about a mass vaccine centre. Ms Kenyon 
confirmed that they were working through the numbers at present to be 
better informed on the mass vaccine centre. Mr Pintus confirmed that 
there would be more communication required at that stage to encourage 
people in the lower age bands to receive the vaccine.  
 
Members referred to the higher number of working age population 
getting covid and asked what was the percentage of health and social 
care workers? Mr Pintus explained that the quality of the data from the 
national contact trace system around job roles was not clear because the 
field that was entered onto the system with this information could be left 
blank if people preferred not to say. 

 
Mr Walsh referred to the numbers of people with covid across North East 
Lincolnshire however he felt that complacency remained the biggest risk 
and highlighted the importance of the communication of the 
fundamentals which were still around hands, face, space, testing and 
isolation. 
 
Mr Leake offered support around the use of the fire authority estates if 
required which was welcomed by the board. 

 
  



 
RESOLVED – That the update be noted. 

 
There being no further business the meeting was closed at 10:42am  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 


